
OCTOBER 15, 2020 
 

 

 

ELWCA - UPDATED INFO REGARDING 

BAR CODES, GATE UPGRADES & LANE CLOSURES 

 
All Dates and times associated with these projects are subject to change based on 

weather, contractor schedules, material availability and/or unanticipated events.  

 

It is our intent to provide schedule updates as appropriate. 

 

BARCODE UPDATE    

 

 Existing barcodes will continue to work with the new gates!  

 New barcodes are NOT being issued because of the new gates!   

 All applications for new & replacement barcodes are being processed daily!    

 

SUNTRUST ENTRANCE GATE & TAMPA ROAD GUARDHOUSE: 

 

Camera installation is scheduled to take place on Monday and Tuesday, October 19 

and 20 at the SunTrust gate and on Wednesday and Thursday October 21 and 22 at 

the Tampa Road / “South” guardhouse.   

 

Once the cameras are confirmed working and the security staff has been trained, 

the barrier arm will be installed on the SunTrust entrance and the gate reopened.   

 

Anyone damaging or crashing through the gate will be caught on video and 

prosecuted.  The Pinellas County Sheriff’s Office will be called, and a claim 

will be filed with the driver’s insurance company for damages. 

 

QUAIL FOREST GATES: 

 

On Monday and Tuesday, October 26 and 27, the Quail Forest entrance and exit 

gate will be replaced.  The roll gates will be converted to barrier arms, new 

operators installed, and new ground sensor loops installed.  One lane will be closed 

at a time.  Therefore, ingress/egress to the community will be through one lane 

only, which lane will be locked in the OPEN position.  Drivers will need to be 

extremely cautious when entering and exiting the community.  During peak traffic 

times we will have someone there to direct traffic.    

 

 



 

 

SUNFLOWER GATES: 

 

On Wednesday, October 28, the Sunflower gates will be locked in the open 

position so new guide rollers for the gates can be installed.  Once work is 

completed the gates will be put back into operation.   

 

WAL-MART GATES: 

 

On Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday, October 26 – 28, the existing tracks for the 

roll gate will be removed and the entrance/exit area will be asphalted.    

 

On Thursday and Friday, October 29 and 30, the new barrier arms, operators and 

ground sensor loops will be installed.   

 

We anticipate having this gate back in operation by Saturday, October 31.  THIS 

GATE WILL REMAIN CLOSED UNTIL THE PROJECT IS COMPLETED.  

Please use the Metro & Tampa Road gates as alternatives.  

 

REMINDER:  

 

Dates and times associated with all projects are subject to change based on 

weather, contractor schedule and the availability of materials. It is our intent to 

provide schedule updates as appropriate. 

 

SAFETY ALERT: 

 

Some people have been intentionally removing barricades and cones at gates that 

are out of service.  Please notify management at 813-433-2004 if you witness this 

occurring as they are potentially putting residents and motorists as well as 

themselves in harm’s way.  

 

 

* This is the official website for ELWCA!* 

*Next Door & Facebook are not official sites for ELWCA information!* 

 

Thank you in advance for your cooperation. 

 

 

 


